
We are always happy to support in any way we can, so if you have any questions or concerns please send 

your child’s class teacher an email (see addresses below). 

When contacting staff please remember they have family time outside of school too. Staff are expected to 
read emails daily (Monday - Friday) and respond within 24 hours. They may choose to read or respond 
outside of school hours but please do not expect it. Please also bear in mind that they will be teaching or 
in meetings during the school day (7.30am - 3.00pm) so will not be able to respond straight away.

Ms Denise Grant - Assistant Principal and Director of Early Years  dgrant@aaess.sch.ae

Ms Lynda (Preschool A)  - Deputy Director of Early 
Years

lmines@aaess.sch.ae

Ms Romay (Preschool B)
romaylouwbarretto@aaess.sch.ae

(Preschool  C)
mbox@aaess.sch.ae

Ms Anna (Preschool D)
abogacz@aaess.sch.ae

Ms Vicky (Preschool E)
vsloan@aaess.sch.ae

As you know, we are currently running our 20 day Wellbeing initiative, where we are 

challenging the children and ourselves to take some time each day to take care our 

wellbeing. 

We would love you to send us some photos and/or videos of your children and your 

family taking part in some of the activities so we can share them!

Please be reminded that if your child is unwell and has a temperature/fever of 38°C and above, 
(Department of Health Directive) they should stay at home until they are symptom free and without 
medication for a minimum of 24 hours. Contact your doctor if you have any concerns with fever-like 
illnesses. Nurses are happy to provide guidance, please email schoolnurse@aaess.sch.ae.

With numerous events and workshops scheduled this term, please refer to the 
upcoming events section each week to ensure you do not miss any of the 
important dates or times shared.
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PE will be on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. On their PE days, students should wear their PE kit to 
school.

● Gates will open promptly at 7.05am (Monday - Friday).

● The National Anthem will play at 7.30am every day.

● Pick up for Preschool is: 1pm or 2.30pm (Monday - Thursday)

● Pick up for Preschool is: 12pm on a Friday.

Week beginning: Monday 9th September 2024

This week in phonics we will begin Aspect 1, environmental sounds where we will first learn to understand 
what a sound is and which part of our body we use to listen to those sounds.  Next we will learn to distinguish 
between the different sounds that we hear around us by going on a listening walk discussing which sounds we 
do and do not like along the way.

This week in literacy we will take our first look at the story The Colour Monster which is the first book in our 
drawing club series.  The aim of drawing club to help us develop our language skills so that we can engage in 
longer conversations about the stories we are learning and also to help us develop our English vocabulary. 

This week in maths we will be recite numbers through a variety of fun activities and songs.  We will have 
plenty of opportunities to practice our counting skills using different objects, marks on paper and also objects 
that can’t be moved such as jumps, hops or skips.  We will also be learning to represent the numbers we 
count to using our fingers.  

This week in understanding the world we will begin to make sense of our own life story and family history 
using the photos that we have taken into school.  Once we have shared our thoughts and discussed ideas we 
will make our own family tree picture and add the photos or draw a picture of the people that are important 
to us.  This will be displayed in the class as part of our community and identity.  

This week in expressive art and design we will be learning to take part in pretend play and use different 
objects to represent our imaginative play.  We will have the opportunity to develop this skill in our healthy 
pizza shop where we can receive phone calls, take orders and take turns to be the chef that prepares our very 
own pretend pizzas.

Things to remember: In Preschool we very creative and innovative and we would love your help.  Please can 
you send to school any empty containers such as yoghurt pots/tubs, tubes, egg cartons or tins that you no 
longer need so that we can develop our skills and take care of our environment at the same time.



Student wellbeing is our priority every day of the year. However, during 
September, we will be taking some extra time to focus on its 
importance. 

Taking part in our 20 day wellbeing challenge will help the children learn 
how to manage their own wellbeing and the wellbeing of others now 
and in the future.

September Wellbeing Challenge

Inspired by the legacy of the founding father, Sheikh Zayed bin 
Sultan Al Nahyan we will focus on the value of Respect this term.

Our expectations are that students will:

● Show respect for the thoughts and opinions of others
● Demonstrate respect for their friends,their families and  all 

school staff 
● Celebrate different skills, achievements and interests
● Speak appropriately when communicating with others

Friday 4th October
To further promote our love of reading, the FS2 children are invited to come to school on 

Friday 4th October wearing one of the character’s colours (For example: blue, green, red, 

pink, white etc..). Children could also choose to accessorise their coloured outfit with one of 

the character masks - found in the following  Monster Phonics Character Masks folder. 

During the day, we will have some fun completing different phonics activities and 

challenges. 

We wonder which colour or character will be the most popular choice?

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1q8IFpk8eupasSKns-Ce77jE77xROJJ9s?usp=sharing







